
 

 

 

City Hall        November 16, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, November 16, 2020 at 7:02 pm by Council 
President James Meyer using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Other council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Jason Connell, Brad Kirk, Alan Zlatnik and Jeffrey Overmyer. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the November 2, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,527.27 EFTPS-Fed Wh   $1,070.81 
 Harry Hammer III          15.52 Tracey Taylor        802.10 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,168.86 Lisa Stum     1,197.14 
 EMPower Retirement        135.00 Michael Kirk     1,263.72 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Randall Anderson    1,049.03 
 Douglas Schreiner          10.33 Kansas Payment Center      247.46 
 Trent Stanley      1,094.18 Kansas Withholding Tax       514.80 
 KP & F       1,019.89 Jacob Akin        229.19 
 Jason Connell      1,097.98 KPERS      1,206.17 
 Kerry Dick         474.21 Tina Dick        466.44 
 Aramark         147.90 Bettis Asphalt & Construction 54,716.00 
 BG Consultants, Inc.     2,286.00 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks. 10,114.85 
 Brown Chevrolet-Buick, Inc.       457.04 CenturyLink Business Serv      549.84 
 Core & Main LP         724.80 D & D Security          24.95 
 Evergy       1,704.97 Gray’s Auto Repair       756.30 
 Haag, Inc.         596.18 Kansas On-Call System, Inc.        20.40 
 Ks State Surplus Property         35.00 Miller Tool, Inc.        302.28 
 National Sign Co. Inc.          83.25 Networks Plus          49.50 
 Sam’s Club           30.09 Shawnee Co. Dist. Attorney      655.36 
 Shawnee County Treasurer         53.21 St. Marys Computers & Printing      130.00 
 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices    1,702.50 AT & T Mobility        448.28 
 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply       152.69 Casey’s         476.94 
 ToKan Designs, Inc.        325.09 Tyler Technologies, Inc.    1,120.38 
 Century Business Technologies       151.43 Universal Chemical LLC       218.81 
 Ks. State treasurer-Court Fees       799.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.   7,105.56 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        122.51 Wichita State University       385.00 
 Free State Alarm Co., LLC    1,305.50 Shawnee Co. Treasurer       107.93 



 Zoom Video Communications         14.99 Rossville Auto Supply       128.43 
 TOTAL               103,653.06 
   
Motion by Trish Heim to pay bills as presented totaling $103,653.06 was seconded by Christi McKenzie and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve agenda as written was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about any changes to the Christmas Festival plans due to new COVID-19 mandates. 
Jason Connell and Mindy Fiedler reported on plans for festival. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that Bettis Asphalt have completed the street overlay projects. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik requested permission to purchase new snow blade at cost of $1,500.00. Motion by Toby 
McCullough to allow purchase of snow blade was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that his department had about 45 new radio read meters left to install. Most of the 
remaining meters require the old meters to be dug up to install new meters. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that his department was investigating burglaries at the storage units in 
Rossville. 
 
Chief Connell reported that invoice presented tonight from Free State Alarm Company, LLC in the amount of 
$1305.50 was for the purchase of new security camera’s and requested permission to pay for camera’s using 
funds from the Special Law Enforcement Trust “assets forfeiture” account. Motion by Trish Heim to allow use of 
funds was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Chief Connell reported on recent vehicle maintenance issues.  
 
Trish Heim inquired about recent purchase of badges from Galls, Inc. Chief Connell noted that badges were for 
the 150 anniversary. Council had further discussion with Chief Connell about report on social media regarding 
kids vandalizing property and coyote carcasses found at swimming pool. No action was taken. 
 
Council had discussion regarding city holiday dinner and new COVID-19 mandates and decided to put dinner 
celebration plans on hold until COVID -19 issues are resolved.  
 
Code Enforcement Administrator Jeffrey Overmyer reported on the 54-page report provided to the City from 
FEMA Silverjackets and noted that the City did not have to pursue any of the options presented in report but 
representative would be willing to attend meeting to further discuss the proposals at the request of the City 
council. 
 
Overmyer reported that following meeting on November 4th with Steve Samuelson work continued to bring 
properties in Rossville in compliance to qualify for the CRS program. As of now only nine properties remain open. 
 
Clerk presented application from Casey’s General Store for cereal malt beverage license for sale in original and 
unopened container. Clerk reported that all fees have been paid and background check completed. Motion by 
Dan Glotzbach to approve license was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:48 
pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


